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ALCAZAR SHIRNE CLUBS
Autauga County SC
Dave Russell, President, 335-365-9907
Email: drruss47@aol.com
Meeting: 2nd Thursday every other month (Jan, Mar, 
May, Jul, Sep, Nov)

Location: Prattville Masonic Lodge 

Covington County SC
Billy Hughes, President, 334-388-4352
Email: padmans@oppcatv.com
Meeting: 4th Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Call for Location

Crenshaw County SC
Andy Compton, Secretary, 334-342-0036
Email:  andy.compton@alabpp.gov

Meeting: 3rd Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Boll Weevil (Enterprise)
Robert Preachers, President, 334-347-4000
Email: oliver26@roadrunner.com
Social, 2nd Thurs. monthly – 6:30 pm
Business, 4th Thurs. monthly -- 6:30 pm

Call for Location

Geneva SC
Kevin D. Ledbetter, President

334-684-9393
Email: motebodyworks@century.net 
Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 6:00 pm

Location: Geneva Shrine Club

Phenix City SC
Kevin Duraso, President, 706-577-9814
Email: +
Meetings: 1st & 3rd Wed. – monthly 7:00 pm 

   [Eastern Time]

Troy SC
Homer Homann, P.P., President, 334-372-3246
Email: troyshrinerclub@troycable.net

Meeting: 2nd Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Valley SC
Eddie Adams, President, 334-750-1006
Email:  leonb@charter.net 
Meeting: 1st Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Location: Lanett Masonic Lodge

Wiregrass SC
Robert Williams, President, 334-379-5066
Email:  robertwilliamslittleal@yahoo.com 
Meetings: 1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Location:  Wiregrass Shrine Club

River Region SC
Pete Anderson, President, 334 221-7490
Email:  

Meetings:  2nd and 4th Wed 7:00 pm

ALCAZAR SHIRNE UNITS

Brass Band 
Meeting:  Every Mon. – 7:00 pm

Camel Riders

Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 7:00 pm 

Fire Chiefs

Meeting:  2nd Tues. monthly – 6:30 pm

Golf-N-Nobles
Meeting:  3rd Thurs. monthly – varies

Keystone Kops

Meeting: 1st Mon. monthly – 10:00 am

NOMADS

Meeting:  2nd Thurs. monthly – TBD

Provost Guard

Meeting:  1st Fri. monthly – TBD

Trail Busters (Wiregrass)

Meeting:  2nd Mon. monthly – TBD

Directors Staff

Meeting:  1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Hillbilly’s

Meeting:  2nd Wed. monthly – 7:00 pm

Legion of Honor
Meetings: 
   2nd Fri. in Jan – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri. in Apr – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri. in Jul – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri in Oct – 6:00 pm

   2nd Fri in Dec – 6:00 pm

Fire Dogs (Phenix City)

Meetings:

Hornets (Florala)

Meetings:

Noble News Editor
William Edgeworth, Editor
74 Blackmon Road #2904
Columbus, GA  31909
(203) 889 – 8332

Email:  swjedgeworth@sbcglobal.net  
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Greetings Nobles & Ladies, 

We have many Nobles and Ladies, and their family members 
that are suffering from major medical conditions.  I ask that 
each of us take a moment of each day to say a Prayer for those 
who are suffering from health issues.

As we begin our summer months, our shrine year becomes 
more hectic.  Our travels are greatly increased.  Family 
vacations are frequent, and family visits are increased while 
our children are out of school.  During this season, our Shrine 
Family needs your support, more than ever.  We are in our 
peak season of fundraising, and to maintain our Temple 
operations, everyone must carry his share of the load.  Our 
BINGO programs at the Clubs appear to be doing well, and 
I encourage everyone to check with their clubs and make sure 
they have plenty of workers.  If you haven’t worked a bingo 
session in a while, it may be your time to work.  Remember, a 
work crew is in place each time the doors are opened for a fundraiser.

When you read this Noble News, we will have just completed Dixie Shrine Association.  If 
you attended the session, I know you had a wonderful time, and if you didn’t attend we 
missed your smiling face.  I know everyone enjoys the sun and sand in Panama City, Fl.  

Billie Sue and I look forward to the pleasure of your company at the Alcazar Potentate Ball 
this year.  June 9 and 10, 2017 are the magic days.  Hospitality will begin at the Days Inn 
on Eastern Blvd, Friday afternoon from 4:00 to 11:00 pm, and Presentations to follow on 
Saturday, from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm.  The Ball will begin with Social hour at 6:00 pm with 
Dinner at 7:00 pm.  We look forward to being with each of you Nobles and Ladies.

July is a fun packed month, we will be at Imperial Session and upon our return, we have 
our Temple Meeting July 21, 2017, at 7:30 pm, and our July Gun Show on Saturday and 
Sunday, July 22-23, 2017.  Remember our Ladies with their bake sale during the gun show.  
I ask everyone to be thinking about a two day Hospital trip, to Cincinnati, August 25 – 26, 
2017.  Thanks for your support in all the fundraisers.

Yours in the Faith,                   									       

Al Smith, Potentate
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FROM YOUR 
TEMPLE RECORDER

Page 3 of 14 
 

Yours in the Faith,                           
Al Smith, Potentate 

[Dawn – Please place the Potentates Ball Invitation right after the Potentate’s article] 

Invitation to the Alcazar Shriners Potentate’s Ball

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

Friday June 9th 2017
Welcome Reception 

Days Inn Hotel 4-11 pm 

Saturday June 10th 2017
All American Lunch & Presentations 

Days Inn -- 11 am to 1 pm 

Potentate’s Ball - Shrine Temple 
5:30 pm Reception for Visiting 

Potentates in the Conference Room 
    6:00 pm Social Hour 
    7:00 pm Dinner 
    8:00 pm Introduction & Dancing 

Days Inn Hotel 
1185 Eastern Blvd 

Montgomery, AL 36117 
(334) 356-3335 

Ask for Alcazar Shrine Rate 
$55.00 per night 

RSVP
NLT June 1, 2017 

Contact Recorder’s Office 
(334) 279-9174 



5

(continued on next page)

From the Divan
Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

I haven’t written in a few, but 
here I am again. Time has 
flown and here we are in June/
July already. I’m not sure of the 
arrival date of circus member 
tickets, but it would help your 
temple if you would review 
them and send your donation 
in quickly. If you don’t know 
anyone who would like to go, 
please send the tickets back 

with your donation to the temple. We will give them to the 
sheriff’s department and they will pass them out to needy 
children in the area.						    

Now that the Dixie is over, we have a lot going on quickly. 
The Potentate’s Ball, Ill Sir Al Smith has a great band coming, 
all will have a great time. In September, we have a golf 
tournament coming to Robert Trent golf club in Prattville. 
We have a title sponsor (Poarch Creek Indians), some silver 
sponsors, a beverage cart sponsor (maybe two), a hole in one 
for a car sponsor who is also sponsoring gifts on the other par 
three’s. Anyone who would like to volunteer contact Ill. Sir 
Jeff Johnson, or myself.  There will be a volunteer form to fill 
out. We will figure out where to position you, with inside and 
outside opportunities to fill.  If you know anyone who plays, be 
sure to let them know of this opportunity to play a great course 
and help the Shrine Hospitals (all proceeds go to the hospital).	

Summer is here and I wish you all a safe and happy one filled 
with fun and family. Be safe until we meet again.			 

Yours in the Faith,                   					   
Greg Moore, Chief Rabban

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

I just want to drop a note to 
remind everyone about our 
Temple Gun Show in July.  It 
will be held on Saturday July 
22nd and Sunday July 23rd.  
The doors will be open from 
9:00 am to 5:00 pm Saturday 
and from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm 
on Sunday.  Please come out 
and be with us and bring your 
family and friends.  Everyone 

will enjoy the Gun Show.

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

Time is flying by this year and 
it seems like Ms. Ruth and 
I just started this adventure 
yesterday.

The new Oriental Guide Noble 
David Royal and his team are 
doing a fantastic job on the 
bingo and the River Region 
Shrine Club is now working 
the grill on the second Tuesday 

of the month.  

We of the Divan are often asked what does it take to be a 
member of the Divan notwithstanding the election portion of 
the process.  This is an area we hope to elaborate more on, in 
the near future and start doing a better job of growing future 
Divan members from our membership.

The Potentate has established a Leadership Development 
Committee and has asked Illustrious Sir Past Potentate Terry 
Wofford to chair the Committee.  The Committee will be 
comprised of Past Potentates and he has assigned me as the 
Divan Representative to the Committee. My hope is to see this 
process grow over the next few years into a viable opportunity 
for many of our current and future Nobles. In the last few years 
we have had so few candidates for Oriental Guide and we need 
to build a pool of potential Nobles ready to serve their temple 
but they need to be better prepared than some of us were.

Let me try and give you a thumbnail view of what we envision 
the Committee to accomplish.  We intend to build a training/
experience plan that would be a guide or roadmap for potential 
candidates to try and use to gain the overall experience and 
education necessary to provide a good basic knowledge of those 
things expected to be experienced or accomplished. These areas 
are those needed during the years of Divan service leading up 
to and culminating as Potentate.

Not the complete list by any means but the list would include 
the corporate structure of Shriners 

greg moore, chief rabban

john daniel, assistant rabban

bill forshey, jr., high priest & prophet

The next big fund raiser will be happening at the Temple, will 
be the Sportsman’s Gun Give-Away on October 28th.  The 
tickets should be available around July 4th.  I hope you will 
sell and/or purchase as many tickets as you possibly can.  If 
you need more tickets, please contact the Temple Recorder’s 
Office at 334-279-9174.  Thanks again for your support.  
Lady Sharilynn and myself look forward to seeing you and 
your family this year.  We hope you and your family have a 
wonderful and safe 4th of July.

Yours in the Faith,
John Daniel, Assistant Rabban



the future – it is a wonderful opportunity to get involve and 
help your temple.  

The Alcazar Bingo Program is going very well, but we need a 
few more volunteers to help.  We need callers, floorwalkers, 
front desk staff and cashiers etc...  No experience necessary, 
we will train you.  We only host Bingo 4-5 times each month.  
So, if you can help one, two or more days each month please 
contact the temple Recorder’s Office at 334-279-9174.  
Many thanks for allowing me the opportunity to serve this 
great fraternity as an elected member of the Divan/Board 
of Directors.  Lady Karen and I wish you an enjoyable safe 
summer with friends and family.

Yours in the Faith,
David Royal, Oriental Guide
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International, standard 
Shrine accounting 

basics as well 
as Shrine 

Protocol.  
The list 

will also 
include 

recommended committee and 
appointed positions in the temple as well 

as training opportunities offered.  

We envision a sit-down session where the interested Nobles 
could meet with the committee of Past Potentates and 
dialogue on questions they might have of past leaders.  

This would also allow the committee to discuss certain areas of 
concern they have experienced in their terms on the Divan. 

We will put out a call to the membership in an upcoming 
Noble News requesting any and all Nobles interested in 
meeting with the committee to discuss their potential for future 
service on the Divan.  This is in no way limited to any group 
of Nobles.  Our hope is to build a process to grow leaders in 
the temple so the process could take years.  Keep tuned to the 
Noble News for more information to follow.

Hope everyone had a wonderful time, at this year’s Dixie, in 
Panama City.

Yours in the Faith,
Bill Forshey, Jr., High Priest & Prophet 

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

Wow, how time flies. We are 
in the second half of the year 
already, and there is still lots 
of wonderful events to attend 
and things to do.  I want to 
thank everyone for allowing me 
to attend the Oriental Guide 
Training Program in Tampa, 
Florida.  Let me tell you, it was 
a real eye opener and I learned 
a lot about Shrine leadership, 

fund raisers, the importance of quality membership and more.  
I encourage each of you to consider running for the Divan in 

david royal, oriental guide

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

With each article of the Noble 
News and at our meetings 
I continue to talk about 
membership and payment of 
dues. 

Now, Alcazar has 62 Nobles 
that are in the arrears with their 
dues and are subject to being 
suspended at the end of 2017.  
Nobles we do not need this to 

happen.  Your help in this area is requested and I urge you to 
catch up your dues to avoid suspension.  We do not want to 
suspend anyone. As of May 1, 2017, we still have 180 Nobles 
that have not paid their 2017 dues. 

I get many calls from Nobles that have paid their dues and have 
not received their dues cards and or their dues validation sticker 
for 2017. The dues payments are processed by Alcazar into the 
Webfez program.  The dues cards and the validation stickers 
are generated by Imperial in Tampa Florida and sent to you by 
them.  It is taking several weeks for the stickers and or cards to 
be processed by Imperial and received by you.  Please be patient 
but if you need a temporary card contact me at the Temple 
office and I can get a temporary card for you. 

Please make sure the Temple has a current address and phone 
number for you.  If you have moved or changed your phone 
number please notify the Recorders Office at the Temple. 

The Potentate has many events scheduled throughout the 
remainder of the year and I hope each of you will endeavor to 
take advantage of them and participate in all of them as your 

lEE r. sIMS, P.P., RECORDER



7

Donations to Alcazar 
(March 2017)

Transportation 
Phenix City Shrine Club
Bingo Players
Tennie and Ronald Ramsey
C.B. & Jaquelin Hamlin 
– In Memory of 
Wanda Curry

Shriners Hospital for Children

Greenville Shriners Hospital
Jeff Johnson
Tom R. Sims
Autauga County Shrine Club -- IHOP

Cincinnati Shriners Hospital
Autauga County Shrine Club -- IHOP

Donations to Alcazar (April 2017)

General Fund
Wiregrass Shrine Club

Transportation 
Wiregrass Shrine Club
Phenix City Shrine Club
Bingo Players
Baptist Foundation

Many thanks for your generous donations!

Yours in the faith,    
Allen Daniels, Treasurer

ALAN DANIELS, TREASURER

*****************

 Recorder
Lee R. Sims, P.P.

Potentate
Al Smith

Attested:

Notice is hereby given that a Quarterly Business 
meeting of Alcazar Shriners will be held at the

time and place shown below to
conducting any business as may come before 

the Temple

2017 Dues Card required for admission

Friday, July 21, 2017
7:30 pm (Central Time)

Alcazar Shrine Temple
555 Eastern Blvd

Montgomery, Alabama
Office 334-279-9174

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE

QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING NOTICEtime permits. 

Our volunteer Road Runner drivers continue to make many 
trips to our hospitals.  We appreciate their time and dedication 
to our cause, the children.  Thank you, Nobles and Ladies.

If you know a Mason that would make a good Shriner, please 
encourage him to join us. 
Remember, Our Children are Our Guiding Light.

Yours in the Faith,
Lee R. Sims, P.P., Recorder
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On March 8th, a horrendous fire tore through an 
overcrowded orphanage in Guatemala, sadly 40 children 
perished on the scene from their injuries. Upon being 
notified of tragedy Shriners Hospitals for Children 
immediately enacted a plan to help the survivors. 

Within 24 hours we had two teams on the ground in 
Guatemala to assess and stabilize survivors meanwhile 
a US based crisis team assessed how many patients each 
Shriners Burn Center could handle.

Shrine Ladies' Corner
June is here. We are excited about the Alcazar Ball and hope 
everyone will attend.  A lot of behind the scenes work has 
been going on to make this a special time for everyone. 
Come relax, enjoy the food and fellowship. We look forward 
to seeing you.  

May, Dixie Shrine Association, Panama City Beach, FL was 
awesome!! It was so much fun and what a beautiful parade. I 
sure do enjoy spending time with special friends. 

Shrine Hospital dedication, 
Lexington, KY, how amazing. It’s 
such a privilege to be part of an 
organization that can help children 
in their worst hour of their little 
lives. 

Thank you to the ladies who helped 
with Shrine Bingo Ladies Kitchen 
Concessions. With each event, we 
come closer to our goal, electric door 
for the front of the temple. 

Please gather up your old barely used 
purses for the auction, Lwalu fashion 
show. more info 

August – 13th Purse Auction & 
Fashion Show, 
25th -26th Cincinnati, OH Shrine 
Hospital Days
September – 20th Golf Tournament, 
24th Greenville Hosp 90th Birthday 
& Walk for Love

May God be with you!

Billie Sue Smith, Potentates Lady

guatemala children's orphanage fire report

Most survivors were found to suffer from 2nd and 3rd 
degree burns. You can imagine that these many critical 
burn patients at one time would overwhelm any medical 
facility and it was quickly determined that Shriners 
Hospitals for Children was the ONLY resource capable 
of handling this many patients at one time.

The fact that this was an orphanage in a foreign country 
added several levels on complications in providing 
assistance such as 

	 •   No travel documents (Passports & Visas)
	 •   No parents available
	 •   The number of critical care air ambulances 	
	      required
	 •   Travel approval from both governments 

An extra special thank you goes out to our Nobles 
in Guatemala who after direct discussions with the 
President of Guatemala were able to have the Guatemala 
Minister of Health at the hospital and along with the 
Guatemala passport bureau literally make passports for 
the patients on the spot. 

We received assistance on the next level of complication 
from former President Jimmy Carter and the Carter 
Center who worked directly with the U.S. State 
Department to procure immigration clearance for all 
patients.

Finally, less than 48 hours from the time of the fire we 
had patients in the air being flown to our Galveston, 
Boston, and Northern California Hospitals. 

All patients are recovering and one has even been able 
to return to Guatemala for her wedding, Nobles and 
Ladies you have a reason to hold your head high as NO 
OTHER medical provider in the WORLD could have 
provided this level of service and thanks to your support 
these 10 patients will have productive lives.

Yours in the Faith,

Jeff Johnson, P.P.
Greenville Board of Governors

MARCH - APRIL 2017

ELMER ROGERS  - 3/22/17
COLTER RICHARD  - 4/12/17

JAMES CORLEY  - 4/10/17
LESLIE THOMPSON  - 3/22/17

black camel
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COORDINATOR FOR TRANSPORTATION
Ray Matheson

---------------------

AREA COORDINATORS
Ray Matheson, Wiregrass SC
Robert Daughtry, Geneva SC
Kenny Smith, Phenix City SC

James Pearson, Valley SC

Alcazar Shriners are always looking for Nobles and 
or their Ladies that would like to participate in our 
transportation program and become a driver and or a co-
driver. If you are interested, please call Lee Sims, Recorder 
in the Temple office, 334/279-9174.

Yours in the Faith,
Lee R. Sims, P.P.
Recorder, Alcazar Shriners

ALCAZAR SHRINERS HOSPITAL 
TRANSPORTATION ACTIVITY

march - april 2017

The Nobles listed below have worked in providing 
transportation for our young patients and their parents to 
Greenville and Cincinnati Shrine Hospitals. Some are also 
Area Coordinators.

THANK EACH OF YOU FOR YOUR HELP AND SERVICE

Number of trips for this time period 10

POV’s
8 7377

TOTAL MILES DRIVEN

DRIVER
Robert Daughtry
James McDaniel
Don Gates
Ann Gates
Bill Graham

DRIVER
Ed Sapp
Billy Wilkerson
Larry Walker
John Smith
Mike King
Chris Jackson

TRIPS
2
1
1
1
1

TRIPS
2
1
4
4
2
1

Money Mania -- Cancelled
I regret that I must pull the plug on the Money 

Mania scheduled for June 3, 2017.  We will 
offer exchange for Sportsman’s Giveaway 

tickets, or refund money invested.  Thank you 
so much for your participation in our fund 

raisers.  Al Smith, Potentate

June 2017
3	 Money Mania – CANCELLED!
5-8	 Temple Decoration (Times TBD)
9	 Welcome Reception, Days Inn 4-11 pm
10	 All American Luncheon & Presentations, 	
	 Days Inn 11 am to 1 pm
10	 Potentates Ball, Shrine Temple, 6 pm 		
	 Social Hour & 7 pm Dinner

JULY 2017
7-13	 Imperial Session, Daytona Beach, FL
21	 Quarterly Temple Meeting, Shrine 		
	 Temple 7:30 pm
22-23	 Alcazar Shrine Gun Show & Ladies Bake 	
	 Sale, Shrine Temple
	 Saturday 9 am to 5 pm
	 Sunday 10 am to 4 pm

AUGUST 2017
18-19	 Buck Masters, Downtown Montgomery
25-26	 Cincinnati, OH Shrine Hospital Days

Mark Your Calendars!
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Shriners Hospitals for Children
     Charity Classic

Robert Trent Jones Capitol 
Hill Golf Club

2600 Constitution Ave. 
Prattville, AL  36066
Phone: 334-285-1114 

Wednesday 
October 4, 2017

Cost: $125 per player

Or $500 per Team
Registration 11:00 AM
 
Enjoy a complete 
program of special events, 
18 holes of golf (including 
cart), lunch, door prizes, 
silent auction, and an 
exciting awards 
reception...

Tel: 334-279-9174

www.alcazarshriners.com

check us out on Facebook

Volunteers Needed

We are proud to say that we have our title sponsor for 2017 charity golf 
tournament and we are accepting applications for volunteer tournament 
workers. We have both indoor and outdoor positions available and the only 
requirement is that you MUST purchase a tournament shirt to wear on the 
day of the event. Sign-up sheets and shirt order forms are available at the 
Recorders office. If you would like to purchase a sponsorship or enter a team 
or individual golfer or have a question just contact Jeff Johnson (706-662-
4608) or Greg Moore (334-468-0054) and we will be glad to help

Net proceeds are for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children. Shriners 
Hospitals for Children is a 501(c)(3) Tax Deductible Charity

Shriners Hospitals for Children - 4 Man Scramble

Presented by
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